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GLUBNEWS
Astros and Phis

Dr. H. G. McCurdy read some of
his poetry at the regular meeting
of the Astrotekton Society on March
27. He spoke following a business
meeting.

The Philaretian Society also met
on March' 27. On the program were
Sue McDonald, Milly Thornton, \vho
read Kitty Monteith's short story;
Doris Gene Bowman and E'velyn
Straughan, who read "The Touch of
the Master's Hand."

Sociology Club
The Sociology Club held its

monthly meeting Tuesday, March
14, in the Hut. Mrs. B. W. Wells,
girls' probation officer for the Ra-
leigh juvenile court, was guest speak-
er. A brief social hour followed.

Mrs. Wells was formerly police-
woman for Raleigh city police and
lobbyist at the 1943 legislature for
the State Legislative Council.

Colton English Club
The Colton English Club met Fri-

day night, March 24 and had a
special speaker, Miss Kate Mat-
thews, Miss Matthews told the group
about her work connected with the
printing and publishing of the Bibli-
cal Recorder. During her talk, she
exhibited the galley proofs and
articles marked for the make-up of
the paper.

The club also met Monday, March
27, to elect new officers for the
coming year. Hazel Grady was
chosen president of the club and
Flora Ann Lee will be vice presi-
dent. Other officers include Jewell
Eatman, secretary-treasurer; Doris
Gene Bowman, publicity chairman;
Margaret Lowery, Browsing Room
chairman; and Edna Lou Lamb,
social chairman.

Student League
The regular monthly meeting of

the Student League of Women Vot-
ers was held Thursday afternoon,
March 16, in the rotunda at 5:15.
Patsy McLawhorn and Alexandria
Kambis had charge of the program
and new officers for next year were
elected.- They are president, Mary
Currin; vice president, Ruth King;
secretary and treasurer, Margaret
Lowery; reporter, Betty Burchard.

Plans were also made for a pic-
nic in the spring.

Classical Club
Members of the Classical Club

met Thursday, March 23, at 7:00. At
this meeting the new officers were
elected. They are: president, Hilda
Wilson; vice president, Barbara
Stevens; secretary and treasurer,
Mary Esther Sadler, and program
chairman, Katherine Roddick. From
her Ph.D. thesis, Dr. Price read a
paper about the Emperor, Titus.

Home Economics Club
At the March meeting the Home

Economics Club elected officers for
the year 1944-45. The following
were elected:

President—Veronica Britt.
Vice President—Annie Cathrine

Barden.
Secretary—Gwendolyn Kranke.
Treasurer—Zelma Murray.
Reporter—Mrs. Ernestine Clark.

A.R.T. Club
The A.R.T. Club held its regular

meeting Thursday night, March 16,
in the Hut at 7:30. Dr. Bye, a noted
restorer of pictures who was former-
ly connected with Princeton Uni-
versity Museum of Philadelphia,
Du Pont, and University of North
Carolina, was guest speaker.

A social hour followed the business
meeting.
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Christine Webb will serve as vice president of the S. G. next yenr, Horty Lllcs
will be A.A. president, nnd Neldh Ferguson will be Little Theatre

OFFICERS ELECTED FOR
A.A., PUBLICATIONS

Hortcnse, or better known as
"Horty," Liles, of Greensboro, has
been elected as president of the
Athletic Association for the coming
year. She plans to major in biology
and hopes to be a laboratory tech-
nician after finishing her education.
Horty has been very active in her
years at Meredith, having been vice
president of her freshman class;
secretary of the Athletic Association
her sophomore year and also secre-
tary of the Art Club then; and dur-
ing her junior year was class presi-
dent and basketball manager of the
A.A. She is also a member of the
Sigma Pi Alpha, the Barber Science
Club and of the Monogram Club.

Publication heads have also been
chosen for the coming year. Betsy
Watson, of Fayetteville, is to be the
editor of the Acorn. She plans to
major in English and art while here
at Meredith. Betsy was a May Day
attendant her freshman year, and
has served in the following capaci-
ties in organizations: president of
the Art Club, associate art editor of
the Acorn, and cartoonist for the
TWIG her sophomore year; she has
been a member of the Monogram
Club, Colton English Club, Inter-
national Relations Club, and Little
Theatre during the past two years.
Next year she will also be the chief
marshal of the Astrotekton Literary
Society.

Deleano Hall of Burlington is
to be the business manager of the
Acorn. She is a Home Economics
major, having been treasurer of
that club this year and was also
assistant business manager of the
Acorn this year.

Annie Catherine Barden, of Rose-
hill, is to be the coming year's edi-
tor of the Oak Leav&s, She also is
a home economics major and plans
to do dietetic work in the future.
During her sophomore year she was
a Student Government representa-
tive, and has been a freshman and
a B.S.U. counsellor this year, her
junior one. She is a member of
Silver Shield and is to be vice presi-
dent of the Home EC Club next year.

To be the business manager of
the Oak Leaves is Helen Hall of
Raleigh. She has a double major-
that of biology and chemistry. She
was, .this year, sophomore business
manager and was YWA circle leader
on her hall.

Betsy McMillan of Raleigh is to
be the editor of the TWIG for the
coming year. Her major is English.
In her freshman year she was re-

Granddaughters Club
The March meeting of the Grand-

daughters' Club was held in the
game room on Wednesday, March 15.
Dr. Johnson was the speaker at the
meeting. Refreshments were served
after the business session and pro-
gram. .

DUKE UNIVERSITY
SCHOOL OF NURSING

DURHAM; N. c.
The basic entrance requirements are
Intelligence, aptitude for nursing and
character. During the War, high
school graduates who hare not had
college work, Including chemistry,
should enroll In the special Pre-Nurs-
ing Course offered In this School, which
will begin July 8, 1944. Those who
successfully complete this pre-nurslng
course, and other students with ac-
ceptable college work will begin Sep-
tember 2», 1944. Tuition for the pre-
mising course Is $100.00 and $100.00
per year for the nursing. This coyers
the cost of Instruction and malnten
ance. Students Joining the United
States Nurse Cadet Corps will hare no
tuition to pay and will recelye uniforms
and stipends. Kellogg Loan Funds for
tuition are also available. Catalogue
and application forms should be ob-
tained from i The Dean of the School
of Nursing, Durham. North Carolina.

porter on tlic Twio staff, was asso-
ciate editor her sophomore year, and
is co-managing editor this year. She
has also been reporter for the day
students. Betsy is a member of the
Little Theater and the Grand-
daughter's Club. Also, next year,
she is to be the senior marshal for
the Astrotekton Literary Society.

Jewell Eatman of Raleigh is to
be the business manager of the TWIG.
She has a double major of English
and Spanish. During her years at
Meredith she has been publicity
chairman of the Colton English
Club and reporter of the Day Stu-
dents. Next year she will also be
treasurer of the Sigma Pi Alpha and
secretary of the Colton English
Club.

TOMORROW'S BUSINESS WOMEN

The regular meeting of Tomor-
row's Business "Women was held at
6:30 Tuesday evening, March 21,
at which time the club members were
guests of the National Office Man-
agement Association at a dinner
meeting at the S&W Cafeteria. The
President of NOMA, Mr. R. B. Car-
penter, presided over the meeting •,
a motion picture which followed re-
vealed improved secretarial meth-
ods and was discussed by Dr. Estelle
Popham, head of the business de-
partment.

Did you hear about the moron who
went to a football game because he
thought a quarterback was a refund?
—Shelby Hi Outlook.
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Sports News
Tennis

Regular tennis practice will begin
Tuesday, April 4, and will be held
every Tuesday and Friday for three
Avecks. Following the three weeks of
practice, several tournaments will he
held, including a singles, a doubles,
and a mixed doubles with the fac-
ulty.

Since the revision of the point sys-
tem, it is not necessary for one to
attend sixty per cent of the regular
practices to receive points, but for
each hour of practice participated in,
the player will receive three points.

Practices for beginners will be
held each Monday. There will be
someone there to give instruction.

If you don't believe tennis is a lot
of fun, come and see.

Basketball
Peace Junior College's basketball

team played Meredith's sophomore-
freshman team Saturday, March 18,
here at Meredith. The line-ups Avcre:

Peace
Kitty Smith ..R.F.
Ann Jones , L.F.
Sadie Hardy. ....C.F.
Lucille Gibson .C.F.
Sally Watlington...... ...R.G.
Jane Peebles L.G.
Jean Forbes C.G.

Meredith
Jean Griffith... ....R.F.
Wilba Stanfield.. R.F.
Kitty Wilson L.F.
Martha Stanley L.F.
Frances Wallace C.F.
Viola ;Hoyle........ C.F.
Liz Shelton R.G.
Ruth Marton..... L.G.
Mary G. Turner... ...C.G.

The teams were entertained in the
Hut after the game.

Score was: Meredith 24 — Peace
17.

Badminton
Have you seen the Round Robin

badminton tournament chart? It is
on the bulletin board in the gymna-
sium and shows the winners of each
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Guess Who?

Catherine^ Powell was the baby In
the last "Twljr." Because of clrcnn"
stances beyond our control we show
you this picture.

game. The following are playing in
double^ganies.'t , ,

Lamb-Griffith, Wilson-Baker, Sev-
ern-Wood, Sawyer-E. Chiffelle,
Humphrey-Stunners, Murry-Rose,
G. Chift'elle-Arnsdorff, Johnson-Wal-
lace, Creech-Bullock, Hyatt-Mace,
Wetherington-Wilson, J. Allen-
Abernathy.

The tournament will end next
week (if measles and mumps will,
allow it).

Softball ~

Softball practice started off with
a bang/ It looks as if there will be
four star teams this spring. Want to
be on one of them? Then come on
out, beginners and professionals;
practices are on Monday, Thursday,
and Friday from 5 until 6.

Anyone who has a radio to sell
may see Mrs. Cooper within the next
few

CAUDLE'S
MANMUR

SHOE SHOP
2516 Hillsboro Street

and

DOWN TOWN
SHOP

216 S. Salisbury Street

Have a Coca-Cola = Skal
(HERE'S TO YOU)

.. .in Iceland or Idaho
Haw a "Coke" is the American fighting man's way of saying
Here's to you in every clime. It's the high-sign of friendliness. That's
why Coca-Cola always belongs in your icebox at home. From the
equator to the poles, Coca-Cola stands for the pause that refreshes,—
has become the global symbol of those who wish well to their
fellow men.

•OTTLED UNDER AUTHORITY OF THE COCA-COLA COMPANY IY

CAPITAL COCA-COLA BOTTLING COMPANY

3

*

Ic'« natural for popular name*
to acquire friendly abbrevia-
tion!. That'* why you heat
Coca-Cola called "Coke".


